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Dear Mr Chairman:

This report for the period May 2006 through April 2007 is being filed pursuant to section 552b of title 5, United States Code (U.S.C.), the Government in the Sunshine Act (the Sunshine Act), and for the Board of Directors of the Unified Carrier Registration Plan (the Board), which was specifically made subject to the Act by Section 14504a of Title 49, U.S.C. (the UCR Act, Public Law 109-59, effective August 10, 2005).
The Board was created by the UCR Act to develop, oversee, and manage the Unified Carrier Registration Agreement, a base-state organization for the administration and collection of fees imposed on and paid by interstate motor carriers, freight forwarders, transportation brokers, and leasing companies.  Pursuant to the provisions of the UCR Act, the Board was appointed in May 2006, by the United States Secretary of Transportation.  Nine of the fifteen members of the Board are officials of States, five are representatives of the industries subject to the fees imposed by the UCR Act, and the final member is the Deputy Administrator of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration.
During the period covered by this report, that is, the first year of the existence of the Board, the Board has developed and follows the following procedure for giving public notice of its meetings.  The Board submits a notice of the meeting in time for publication in the Federal Register more than a week in advance of the meeting.  The notice includes the time and location of the meeting (or the time and telephone information when the meeting is held by teleconference), and states the general nature of the business to be brought before the Board.  A similar notice is mailed electronically by the Board to a list of several hundred individuals comprising prior attendees at Board meetings and other parties known to be interested in the Board’s activities.  This mailing is made more than a week in advance of the Board’s meeting, and includes the same information as is contained in the Federal Register notice.
During the period covered by this report, the Board held ten meetings.  No part of any of these meetings was closed.

During the period covered by this report, the Board was involved in no litigation about and received no formal complaints concerning the Board’s implementation of the Sunshine Act.

During the period covered by this report, there was no change in the law that affected the responsibility of the Board under the Sunshine Act.

Respectfully submitted,

Avelino Gutierrez
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